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Week beginning 9th Nov: 
No teacher-led clubs this week 
Acoustic fencing installation begins this week 
Children in Need merchandise for sale  
Tues 10th – Parent consultation meetings  
Weds 11th – Parent consultation meetings 
Thurs 12th – Maths Day 
                      Parent consultation meetings 
Fri 13th – Children in Need day – brighten up 
someone’s day (non-uniform)  - £1 donation 
 
Week beginning 16th Nov: 
Thurs 19th  – Year 1 Owl Experience 
                     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please also see the previously issued term dates 
for the academic year and key events for the 
autumn term, as well as separate letters for 
more information.  
 
  

 
 
 

The countdown to our FOSS Christmas Fair has started!  
See the attachment for more details and how you can help.  

 

Welcome to Liz Henderson – new governor 
 

Hello, I am a new co-opted governor and am enjoying learning about 
Summerlea. I have lived in Rustington with my husband, Keith, since 
1976, a few years before our two children were born. Up to that time, 
I had been a Secondary English teacher for six years for East Sussex 
and Oxforshire Local Authority (LA). I came to West Sussex to take up 
post as Head of English at the newly built Angmering School. 
Subsequently I have taught in several secondary schools, Northbrook 
College and Ford Prison. My last school post was on the Senior 
Management Team at The Regis School (then known as 
B.R.C.C.)  where I was very proud to work for thirteen years. I then 
moved into the English Advisory Team for West Sussex LA and spent 
ten years developing English, Literacy across the Curriculum and 
Assessment before becoming an Independent Consultant for a few 
years.  My passion is learning and language and the introduction of 
people to literature. It is through that ‘secondary world’ of literature 
that much growth happens, especially in childhood, allowing people 
to enjoy and experience so much that helps them to understand 
themselves and others. I completed two accredited counselling 
courses when I first retired and contribute in a variety of ways to the 
life of our local church, St Peter and St Paul, Rustington. The centre of 
my attention in the last eight years has been on my five grandchildren 
from one to eight years old who live in Brighton and Hove. So my 
excitement about learning has come full circle as I watch them move 
through childhood and into schools. When I was offered the role of 
governor, I accepted it so I could support a team that  
is so committed to children and learning. I look  
forward to getting to know the school better and  
learning how I can serve the staff at Summerlea and  
the children and families in this area.  Please say hello  
if you see me so that I can learn names as quickly as  
possible.   
If you have a question, concern or suggestion please  
email governors@summerleaschool.co.uk  
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Our Christmas Fair is only a few weeks away! 
Please see the attached newsletter to find out 
more about what we have planned and how 
you can help. We really need you!  

Uniform Survey update 
Thank you to everyone who completed our  
school uniform survey. The governors have 
formed a uniform working party and are  
now in the process of analysing  
the results.  We will write to you  
shortly to share the findings with 
you and inform you of our agreed 
course of action.   
 

  
 
 
 
  

 

 
 

Coming soon! 
Thursday 26th November  

6.30pm-8.30pm 
We are fortunate to have another visit from 
Evelyn Stewart, a sleep and behavioural advisor 
from Southampton Hospital. 
Evelyn has many years of experience in these 
areas, working with a range of ages; you may 
have seen her on a Channel 4 programme about 
sleep difficulties.  
Come along for a cup of tea/coffee and hear 
her talk on a number of sleep issues including: 

 How to get children to bed and stay 
there! 

 How to get them to sleep. 

 Dealing with night terrors 
and sleepwalking. 

 How much sleep does my child need? 

 How sleep impacts on learning. 
There will also be time to ask Evelyn questions. 
A reminder will be sent out nearer the time 
with details about reserving a seat. 
 

Two important requests 
A polite reminder that the passage at the back 
of Cowdray Drive, which some children refer 
to as the ‘secret way’, is a private path and 
should not be used as a cut through by 
parents or their children. Please be respectful 
of the residents in our local community. We 
have received several complaints regarding 
our families using this route, which is not only 
private but also potentially hazardous.  
 
We must also remind parents to please take 
care if parking in the layby outside of the 
school. Please do not park on the ends of the 
layby by the roundabouts if there is not room 
for your vehicle. This causes congestion and is 
also extremely dangerous.   
Thank you for your cooperation.  
 
  

Assessment at Summerlea 
Thank you to all of the parents who attended 
our assessment information meeting last 
Thursday evening. We received excellent 
feedback about this. Thank you to Mr Trahern, 
Miss Turner and Mrs Howard for leading the 
meeting and making the implications of the 
new curriculum and ‘assessment without 
levels’ both interesting and easy to 
understand for parents. We were particularly 
proud to be able to showcase our new 
Learning Journals at this meeting and we hope 
you enjoy seeing your own child’s at parent 
consultation meetings this week.  
If you were unable to attend and/or would 
like copies of the presentation etc. these are 
available to download from our website via 
the ‘Teaching & Learning’ tab. Thank you for 
your support.  
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ParentMail Problems 
Since ParentMail has updated their 
communication system, we are very aware 
that some parents have experienced a 
number of different problems with the 
service. Like most technology, when it works 
it is brilliant and when it doesn’t it is 
extremely frustrating and inconvenient. We 
have been working closely with ParentMail 
and hope that now the vast majority of 
problems have been remedied.  
Attached to this newsletter are some 
‘Frequently asked questions’ from 
ParentMail which we hope you will find 
useful. However, if you continue to have 
problems with ParentMail, please do not 
hesitate to contact Mrs Wright in the school 
office who will be very happy to help you. 
Thank you for your patience and 
understanding.  
 

 

 

National Sports Award 

We are thrilled that Summerlea School was 

nominated for the Sussex Sports Awards 

2015.  Having received hundreds of 

nominations, the judges came to a decision 

and we have been shortlisted as a finalist! 

Two other primary schools have been 

shortlisted: Orchards Junior School and 

Thomas A Becket Junior School. In the 

words of Sandy Fell (LASP Co-ordinator) 

this is great news, a fantastic achievement 

and extremely well deserved! A huge 

congratulations to the whole Summerlea 

team (staff, pupils and their parents). A 

special well done and thank you to Miss 

Chaplin and Mr Cox (PE Subject Leaders) 

who co-ordinate sports provision and 

practice across the school. The award 

ceremony is on the evening of 27th 

November – fingers crossed we are the 

overall winners.  

 

 

 

  

 

Marvellous Maths Day! 
This Thursday 12th November is a maths day in 
our locality. We are participating with this as a 
school and so, on Thursday, every class will be 
undertaking a mathematical problem solving 
activity at some point during the day. 
Assemblies on that day will also have a maths 
focus and Miss Sacco (Maths subject leader) 
will be introducing a new 'Challenge of the 
Week' and multiplication booklets with the 
children. We will also be having a 'drop what 
you're doing and do maths' bell! This will be 
rung several times throughout the day and 
when the children hear the bell they will drop 
what they're doing and play a quick maths 
game with their teachers for a few minutes. 
We are really looking forward to celebrating 
maths in this way and hope it is an enjoyable 
day for everyone. Thank you to Miss Sacco for 
organising this.  

After School Care Club (ASCC) 
We are very pleased that, following Mrs 
Dyke leaving, Mrs Sharon Barton (one of our 
Learning Support Assistants) has been 
appointed as the new Deputy Manager for 
ASCC. For those of you that have had a long 
association with the school, you may 
remember that this is a role Mrs Barton used 
to have some years ago.  She is very excited 
to be part of the ASCC team once again and 
has lots of experience and new ideas to 
bring. We are also pleased to welcome Mrs 
Palmer back to school (as Lead Learning 
Support Assistant in Key Stage 1 and ASCC 
Manager) following her extended absence. 
Thank you to the ASCC assistants and other 
Learning Support Assistants who worked 
additional hours to ensure our ASCC club 
could continue running last half-term; what 
an amazing team!  



 4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ParentMail – FAQs 

 

The 100-word challenge  
 

Week beginning: 12th October  
 
The 100-word challenge is now being set fortnightly, rather than weekly, to allow the 
children more creative thinking and writing time!  
Key Stage 1 winner 

I like treats. I like sweets. 
I like mum and a bun. 
I like pups. I hiccup. 

I like jungles. I like mumbles. 
I like raps. I like maps. 
I like stars. I like Mars. 
I like cakes. I like lakes. 

I like to make. I like to bake. 
I like fudge. I like a smudge. 

I like parks. I like marks.  
 

Written by Sienna (Cedar Class, Year 2) 
 

The children were shown this poetry prompt: 

 
Key Stage 2 winner 

I don’t like purple jam 
I am Jessica. Jessica I am. I don’t like purple jam. Do you like purple jam? I don’t. Would you 
eat it in a van or with your great gran? No, I wouldn’t! Jessica I am. I would not eat it in a van. 
I would not eat it with my gran and if you ask me one more time the answer is “NO, NO, NO!” 
Would you eat it on your toe or in the queen’s throne? Would you eat it on the floor or lick it 
off the door? Like I said the answer is “NO, NO, NO, of course not!” “NO, NO, NO!” 
 

Written by Jessica (Elm Class, Year 4) 
 

Time to read and reflect 
We hope you have enjoyed reading these pieces of writing. It would be lovely if you could spend 
some time sharing and discussing them with your child. Below are some suggestions of things 
you could think and talk about together.  
Sienna has written her ideas in a rhyming list. Can you think of any more lines of your own to 
add? 
Jessica’s really sounds like something by Dr Seuss! What techniques has she used to achieve this? 
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I am receiving emails to the feed but not into my inbox? 
This could be down to the security on your inbox and it may be that emails are being blocked. Please log in directly 
to your Inbox and check Junk/Spam and if the problem persists please contact your Email provider. In addition 
please add this email address info@parentmail.co.uk to your contact favorites or approved sender list. 

I have registered but now I cannot log in. 
Please ensure you are at the correct ParentMail website to which you have registered, if it seems frozen at the login 
page, you may have private browsing enabled. 

When I access the website I do not see a login box, all I see is the background? 
This is usually down to Cookies being disabled or you are accessing ParentMail in Private Browsing, please Allow 
Cookies and this should resolve your issue. If the problem persists please ensure your Browser is up to date. 

I have received an email but when I click the link, I get ‘page cannot be displayed’? 
This problem may be due to the inbox you are using. To solve this, forward the email to another inbox you have and 
retry the link. For example (If you are using @parentmail.co.uk forward the email to a different @domain) or you can 
log directly into your ParentMail as this prompt is letting you know you have a new message in your Feed. 

I have registered but when I log in all I see is that I have no APP’s? 
This is a very rare query, if you come across this please contact the school as they will need to grant you a permission 
to be able to view your emails. They can do this by finding you under user’s then selecting Actions and Permissions. 

I am using a iPad/Tablet/Phone and am having trouble accessing the site. 
This is due to the compatibility of the browser on your device, ensure the browser you are using is up to date or 
please go to page 1 of the guide to download from the links provided. 

Why is there an option to login through Facebook? 
You can now log in to your ParentMail account using your Facebook login – this will make the login process much 
quicker and mean that parents only have to remember 1 username and password. 

How do I add my partner to ParentMail? 
If you want to add another parent or partner to your child’s ParentMail account, you will need to contact your school 
who will need to add them as a user and connect them to your child’s account. 

Which devices can I use ParentMail on? 
ParentMail will work on mobile phones, tablets and computers. If you are using a mobile or tablet, the simplest way 
to use ParentMail is to create a shortcut on your desktop. 

Can I link more than one school or club? 
Yes, as long as they are using ParentMail. Each school will send you a registration email, just click the link and follow 
the instructions and you will automatically be linked to your new school. 

Why can’t I open PDF attachments? 
Please make sure you have Adobe Reader installed on your computer, you can download it free 
from http://get.adobe.com/uk/reader 

How can I see calendar events? 
To see calendar events, use the filter button on the right hand side of your message feed and select events. This will 
show you a list of all your events in date order. You can search for a particular event by typing in the name, selecting 
by month or selecting by year. 

How can I see previous messages sent to me? 
On the message feed screen scroll down the page to see previous messages that have been sent to you. 

How do I delete my account? 
You can delete your account by selecting your name on the toolbar across the top of the page. This will give you 
several options, the first of which is to delete your account. Once you delete your account it will be flagged for 
deletion in 7 days time from then, giving you time to cancel the deletion. Once your account has been deleted, you 
CAN NOT get your account back. 

  

http://get.adobe.com/uk/reader
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